NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

September 10, 2009


August 18th : 
The last Network Data Support Working Group (NDSWG) meeting.
August 31st : 
The Single entry Model Go-live milestone was achieved.   

September 15th :
The next NDSWG meeting.
The following is summary of the main topics of discussion of the August 18th meeting
· ERCOT published a black line version Modeling Guidelines (v1.0) which include the validation rules.   NDSWG members would like ERCOT to establish a change control process for this document and model Schema from this point on.   Any change should be vetted through NDSWG before being incorporated.

· Woody Rickerson provided a update on SEM Go-Live transition.   SEM Go-Live was approved by TAC and the Board, and will be implemented as scheduled on Aug. 31st.
· The NDSWG has asked for legal interpretation on the definition and usage of operatorship/ownership designations in the Network Operations Model.   It is essential for TSP validation efforts after SEM go-live.  ERCOT staff is continuing to engage ERCOT legal on this topic.   NDSWG continued discussion on definition and usage of operatorship/ownership designations.  The NDSWG would still like to have these terms defined in the modeling guidelines or other binding documents and see greater detail in how these designations are used in ERCOT systems.    ERCOT legal working on an NPRR and has responded that ERCOT cannot require TSPs to provide model data for equipment that is not owned by the TSPs, e.g. unregistered load PUNs.  If the TSP does not provide the required model data, then ERCOT will have to contact the asset owner.  

· ERCOT published the final Nodal Model Validation results for SEM Go-Live.  Some of the NDSWG members the detail results 
· NDSWG members expressed concern that ERCOT has not been responsive to MP questions raised about telemetry report results.   ERCOT provided a direct problem proces and assured MPs that their concerns were being addressed. 
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